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Dear Families, 

Our first term has passed and it has been a very busy one. I would be lying to you if I said it has been easy… it has not, but 

we have all worked hard to make this term successful – thank you for the big part you play in this. 

The children, as always, have been amazing. Their focus and a#tude is as sharp as ever and because of this they have 

produced some amazing work throughout the term. Our new curriculum (which you will find under each class page on the 

Academy website) is up and running and, in par'cular, I have been impressed with the new approach to Science this term – 

lots of experiments and prac'cal ac'vi'es. I loved the Year 6 work on ‘blood’ and the Year 4 work on ‘teeth’. We will 

con'nue to build on our curriculum throughout the year. 

Another good start this year has been around developing our house system and pupil voice. We will have our first House 

Forum mee'ng next term – think Prime Minister’s Ques'on Time – where every house will put forward ques'ons to me as 

Head Teacher about their learning, school and futures. In assemblies we have covered Black History month and Bri'sh 

values. A big focus for us this year is about developing our understanding of equality and equity. I am really pleased that 

the first step has meant that children in Year 6 from our Specialist Provision are now also House Captains alongside their 

mainstream peers. This is one of the unique and powerful aspects that Brookside can offer; opportuni'es for children to 

work together through their challenges developing their tolerance, empathy and understanding. This will be such a 

fantas'c skill for life beyond Brookside. 

Yours sincerely, 

Brian Walton 

Dear Children, Parents, Staff and Friends of Brookside Academy, 

Thank you so much for your generosity to Street/Glastonbury Bridging the Gap food bank during your harvest. Many fami-

lies and individuals who are struggling to put food on the table due to poverty, illness or high rents, or for whatever reason 

will greatly benefit from your generosity. This was excep'onal in that we needed two cars to collect it all.  We are very 

grateful as volunteers with the food bank and are sure from experience that those who benefit from your gi<s will be too. 

Thank you  

Shalom 

Rowena 

Chair of Trustees Bridging the Gap 

Squid Games 

 

It has been brought to our a>en'on that many children are becoming aware or have accessed many pla?orms related to 

the Ne?lix TV series “Squid Games”. 

 

This Ne?lix series is rated as 15 and whilst we know many children will not have access to it on their televisions, we are 

now aware that it can also be viewed via other pla?orms such as YouTube and TikTok. 

 

Clever developers have also made various mini-games based on Squid Games on Roblox and other gaming pla?orms. 

This show is quite graphic with a lot of violent content. 

 

We will talk to the children within school and ask if you could check parental se#ngs and devices in order to further keep 

your children safe online. 

 

Many thanks for your con'nued support. 



 

IMPORTANT PRIMARY & SECONDARY SCHOOL          

ADMISSIONS INFORMATION 

 

Please apply now if your child is due to transfer to secondary school 

OR  

start school for the first (me, in September 2022 

 

The admissions process for school place applica'ons in September 2022 has begun and the 

Somerset County Council website is now live for parents/carers to make their on-line applica-

'ons. 

Somerset County Council will not be sending le>ers to parents/carers of children due to start or 

transfer school in September 2022 to inform them to apply.  Applica'ons should be made by 

the closing dates given below. 

  

 

Year 6 children transferring to Secondary School in September 2022 — How to Apply  

For Year 6 children transferring to Secondary School, the closing date for applica'ons is          

31st October 2021 and the na'onal offer day is 1st March 2022.   

Parents can apply online now at:  

h>ps://www.somerset.gov.uk/educa'on-and-families/star'ng-at-a-secondary-or-upper-school-

in-september/ 

The secondary admission guide for the 2022 admissions process can be found on the Somerset 

County Council website: www.somerset.gov.uk/admissions. Parent/carers are advised to read 

the guide thoroughly before  making an online applica'on. 

 

 

Children due to Start School for the First Time in September 2022 — How to Apply  

For children due to start school for the first 'me (those who turn four before September 2022), 

the closing date for applica'ons is 15
th
 January 2022 and the na'onal offer day is 19

th
 April 

2022.   

Parents can apply online now at:  h>ps://www.somerset.gov.uk/educa'on-and-families/apply-

to-start-school/ 

The primary admission guide for the 2022 admissions process can be found on the Somerset 

County Council website: www.somerset.gov.uk/admissions. Parent/carers are advised to read 

the guide thoroughly before  making an online applica'on. 

 



Dates for your Diary: 

 

20.10.21  Year 5 visit to We The Curious  

20.10.21  Year 6 visit in from author, Lucy Strange  

21.10.21  Year 2 trip to Noah's Ark Farm  

Friday 22.10.21 to Friday 29.10.21 inclusive  Autumn Half-Term Holiday 

01.11.21  Inset Day — School and Nursery closed 

02.11.21  Inset Day for Specialist Provision classes only—mainstream classes and Nursery are open 

02.11.21  Sept 2022 New Intake Open Day Tours (Day 3) - 09:30-11:30 & 13:00-15:00 (please phone the office 

to book) 

w/c 15.11.21  An' Bullying Week 

15.11.21  Nursery Parents' Evening - for Sleeping Bunnies, Paddington Bears and Peter Rabbits—15:00-17:00 

16.11.21  Nursery Parents' Evening - for Rainbow Fish, Hungry Caterpillars and Peppa Pigs —15:00-17:00 

17.11.21  Nursery Parents' Evening - for Speckled Frogs, Hairy Maclarys, and Incy Wincy Spiders - 15:00-17:00 

18.11.21  Nursery Parents' Evening - for Gruffalos, Winnie the Poohs and Big Bad Wolves—15:00-17:00 

19.11.21  Non-Uniform day in support of the BBC Children in Need appeal (please see separate le>er for 

informa'on) 

19.11.21  Nursery Parents' Evening -  for Olafs, Hungry Caterpillars and Cookie Monsters - 15:20-17:00 

25.11.21  Sept 2022 New Intake Open Day Tours (Day 4) - 09:30-11:30 & 13:00-15:00 (please phone the office 

to book) 

10.12.21  Save the Children Christmas Jumper Day (le>er to follow) 

16.11.21  Christmas themed buffet bag lunch (please refer to menu on Parent Pay) 

20.12.21 to 03.01.22  Christmas Holidays 

 

Informa(on regarding Christmas performances will be coming out a;er half 

term.  

Please check our Website for further events throughout the year: h>ps://www.brooksideacademy.co.uk/

We use email and text as our main means of communica'ng with parents and carers.  If 

you have not provided us with an up-to-date email  address or mobile phone number, 

please do so. You may be missing out on important  informa'on. 

Advance No(ce of Road Works in Brooks Road 

We’ve had good news from our local councillor, Liz Leyshon, about the safety works in Brooks Road which are 

due to start at half term. 

The scheme will see installa'on of 20mph signage (when lights flash) and a refresh of all the exis'ng road markings.   



SIMS Parent App   

We have a convenient way for you to access, review and request changes to the data held on you and your children, as 

well as see key term dates and other informa'on.  You are able to access our new SIMS Parent app and website at your 

own convenience via smartphone, tablet or PC – any'me, anywhere.  

What will you find in SIMS Parent: 

• School term, inset dates and contact details available at the click of a bu>on. 

• Access to update your contact details, so we always have the most up-to-date informa'on in case of emergency. 

• Access to update Parental Consents for your child. 

• Your child’s a>endance data. 

• Your child’s end of year report will be available here at the end of the Summer term 2022. 
 

If you have more than one child at school, you’ll have access to this informa'on for all your children, from the same app.  

(Please note that this is not applicable to our Nursery children as their records are held on a separate system; please con-

tact the Academy Office if you would like to make changes to the personal informa'on we hold for Nursery children.) 

Ge?ng started with SIMS Parent 

We have sent all parents, who have parental responsibility, an ac'va'on email to their main email address. Simply click on 

the link from your tablet, PC or smartphone to ac'vate your account (the registra'on process changed in September—see 

the latest guide on how to register below). If your email address has recently changed, please let us know by contac'ng 

the Academy Office. 

Please contact the Academy Office if you have any difficulty ac'va'ng SIMS Parent. 







Free School Meals 

Children who a>end a Somerset County Council school, whose parents or carers receive 

certain benefits may be en'tled to free school meals.   Only the benefits listed here qualify 

you for free school meals for your children.  These are the benefits: 

 

• Universal Credit with an annual household income of less than £7,400 a<er tax 

• Income Support (IS)  

• Employment and Support Allowance (Income related) - not Contribu'on related  

• Income-based Job Seekers Allowance (IBJSA) - not Contribu'on based  

• Guaranteed Element of State Pension Credit.  

• Support under Part 6 of the Immigra'on and Asylum Act 1999  

• Child Tax Credit with an annual taxable income (as assessed by HMRC) of less than £16,190, as long as the 

family is not also in receipt of Working Tax Credit.  

 

If you have recently become unemployed, but are s'll receiving Working Tax Credits, you may be en'tled to free 

school meals. Please phone the Children and Young People's Team on 0300 123 2224 for advice.   

Children must be in school all day and they will be provided with a meal at lunch'me which is paid for by the 

school. 

It is the responsibility of the parents or carers to register their en'tlement and request free school meals for 

their children.  

Children in nursery do not qualify for a free meal un'l they start school, but applica'ons will be processed so 

that when your child starts school, you will already be no'fied whether they qualify for a free school meal or 

not. 

Forms are available from the Brookside Academy Office or your may also apply online at: h>ps://

www.somerset.gov.uk/educa'on-and-families/free-school-meals/   

Uniform Reminder                                                                                                                                                   

The school uniform is very simple and reasonably priced. We expect the children to wear it:  White or red shirt/

blouse or polo shirt, Brookside sweatshirt or cardigan (a plain, low-cost, red sweatshirt or cardigan is 

acceptable), grey or black skirt or trousers/shorts, red & white summer dress, black shoes.  PE kit is 

red t-shirt and black shorts and warm joggers and trainers for the Winter.  A warm, waterproof coat 

in wet/cold weather.  Hair should be natural in colour and not of an extreme style (Mohicans, skin-

heads, or tramlines, are not acceptable). 

Every child should have a book bag and a PE bag.  We give each new Early Years child a book bag before they 

start school.  Sweatshirts, cardigans, PE kit and book bags can be ordered via the ‘Uniform’ link on the Academy 

Website.  ALL ITEMS SHOULD BE CLEARLY NAMED – PLEASE.                                                                                       

Absence from School 

A>endance at school is vital to your child’s  learning and development.   

Children’s progress will be affected if they are absent.  

We have a statutory obliga'on to inves'gate any child’s a>endance that falls below 90% or below the 10 session 

absence threshold (10 or more half day absences within a 12-week period).     Evidence of medical appoint-

ments, e.g. Doctor’s/hospital/Den'st appointment cards/le>ers, etc., is required.   

If your child is ill, please no'fy us before 9.00am via the Studybugs app, which is available to download from: 

studybugs.com.   

Please inform the school beforehand if your child has to a>end an appointment.   

We are not able to authorise holidays in term 'me..  

Children who arrive or leave school during the day must be signed in or out at the Academy office. 










